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MEMO
	To:  
	Hannah Kane
	Department:
	District Services

	CC:  
	
	Department:
	

	From:  
	Engineers
	Department:
	Infrastructure & Asset Management

	Date:
	30-Sep-2020

	Subject:
	184 Koutu Loop Road, Whirinaki   0473 - 2300163-RMASUB


1. Stormwater: No issues – no additional impermeable surface areas are proposed to be created as part of the subdivision application. Stormwater management reports are to be submitted for Council review at the time of development on proposed Lots 1 and 2

2. Roads: Application forwarded to the NTA for comment. The new vehicle crossings from Koutu Loop Rd to proposed Lots 1 and 2 are to be constructed to FNDC/S/6 and 6B standards. Sight distances at the crossing location are to comply with the requirements of the FNDC Engineering Standards. A vehicle crossing permit and approved TMP/CAR application are to be obtained for each crossing prior to works commencing

Note: A portion of proposed Lot 4 is to be vested as road to formalize the existing alignment of the Koutu Loop Rd carriageway. Based on the scheme plan it is recommended that Council accept the piece of land to formalize the road corridor in its correct position

3. Wastewater: Site specific TP58/wastewater reports are to be submitted at BC stage for the future dwellings on proposed Lots 1 and 2. The on-site wastewater systems are to be designed and installed generally in accordance with the recommendations of the Kerikeri Drainage Ltd wastewater report within the application

4. Water: Adequate water supplies are to be provided for the future dwellings on proposed Lots 1 and 2 at BC stage for domestic and firefighting purposes. Firefighting water supplies are to comply with the requirements of the NZ Firefighting Water Supplies Code of Practice SNZ PAS 4509:2008. Alternative firefighting water supplies are to be specifically approved by Fire and Emergency NZ prior to works commencing

Yours sincerely

Sujeet Tikaram

Development Engineer
